
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROLBOARD
July 21, 1994

SAFETY-KLEEN CORP.,

(URBANA FACILITY), )

Petitioner,

V. ) PCB 93—138
) (Permit Appeal)

ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL )
PROTECTIONAGENCY, )

)
Respondent.

ORDEROF THE BOARD (by E. Dunham):

On July 11, 1994, Safety-Kleen Corp. (Safety-Kleen) filed a
status report pursuant to the Board’s order. The status report
indicates that Safety-Kleen has met with the Illinois
Environmental Protection Agency (Agency) to discuss resolution of
this appeal. Safety-Kleen has submitted additional information
to the Agency and anticipates that a permit will be issued by the
Agency in the next few months.

The Board is supportive of the parties’ attempts to
negotiate a resolution to this matter. However, the Board will
not indefinitely delay substantive action on this case. We will,
however, continue the matter for an additional 45 days, in an
effort to allow completion of the negotiations. The Board
directs Safety-Kleen and the Agency to file status reports (or a
joint status report, if the parties prefer) no later than
September 2, 1994.

IT IS SO ORDERED.

I, Dorothy M. Gunn, Clerk of the Illinois Pollution Control
Board, hereby certify t at t~he above order was adopted on the

______ day of _________________________, 1994, by a vote of

(I
~ ~ f/~_41~~~

Dorothy M. Gu7i’~i, Clerk
Illinois Pollution Control Board


